

## Office of the City Council

## City of Tustin

July 26, 2007

300 Centennial Way Tustin, CA 92780 www.tustinca.org (714) 573-3010 FAX (714) 838-1602

The Honorable Nancy Wieben Stock Presiding Judge of the Superior Court 700 Civic Center Drive West Santa Ana, CA 92701

Lou Bone -Mayor

Jerry Amante Mayor Pro Tem

Doug Davert Council Member

Tony Kawashima Council Member

Jim Palmer Council Member

Dear Judge Wieben Stock:

In compliance with Penal Code Section 933.05(a), the City of Tustin has reviewed the 2006-2007 Orange County Grand Jury report on Rail Crossing Safety and agrees with findings F-2 and F-3. Additionally, the City has reviewed recommendation R-3 and wishes to report that the recommendation has not yet been implemented but will be implemented in the future, with a time frame for implementation.

The City has allocated \$1,266,653 in the FY 07/08 Capital Improvement Program to complete the design and implement the construction of a quite zone. The City anticipates entering into a Memorandum of Understanding or Cooperation Agreement with the Orange County Transportation Authority to provide for the reimbursement of any expenditure that would be eligible for funding under any quiet zone construction program established by the Orange County Transportation Authority in the future.

Sincere

Lou Bone Mayor -

City Council

William A. Huston, City Manager Tim D. Serlet, Public Works Director

Orange County Grand Jury